
                                       DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
                                    BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

                                             701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 

                                                      ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

 

                       

Docket No. 1255-25 
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To:       Secretary of the Navy 

 

Subj: REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD OF   

 XXX XX  USMC  

 

Ref:     (a) 10 U.S.C. § 1552 

 (b) MCO P1070.12K w/CH 1 (IRAM) 

   

Encl:   (1) DD Form 149 w/enclosures 

 (2) Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 6105 counseling entry, 14 January 2016 

   

1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting removal of the 

6105 counseling entry dated 14 January 2016. 

 

2.  The Board, consisting of , , and  reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice on 18 June 2025, and pursuant to its regulations, determined the 

corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  

Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 

Petitioner’s naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 

error and injustice, found as follows: 

 

     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy. 

 

      b.  Petitioner was issued enclosure (2), 6105 counseling entry, on 14 January 2016, after his 

diagnosis of adjustment disorder.  Petitioner elected not to submit a written rebuttal. 

 

      c.  Petitioner contends the 6105 counseling entry at enclosure (2) should never have been 

uploaded to his official military personnel file (OMPF).  Additionally, he contends he has been 

“highly advised” by senior officers to have the entry removed because “it has no business being 

in there.”  Enclosure (1). 

 

      d.  Paragraph 4006.1 of reference (b) establishes that Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

should be limited to matters “forming an essential and permanent part of a Marine’s military 

history, which are not recorded elsewhere…and which will be useful to future commanders.” 

 

 






